

Colwich CE Primary School



God is love, so we: Learn to Love; Love to Learn; Learn for Life



This half-term's value is: Koinonia

Live in harmony with one another. (Romans 12:16)



Friday 15th December

Dear parents

This Week

It's been a real treat to watch the children take part in their Christmas productions and concerts.

The week started with our Key Stage 1 children performing 'Christmas with the Aliens'. This was a really lively performance with lots of dancing, singing and beautiful reading voices.



Last night we enjoyed the Key Stage 2 Christmas concert which took us on a journey through the Christmas story. Once again, the children were amazing and performed extremely well.



We are so proud of all our children, from the youngest to the oldest. I'm sure you all are too. Thank you for coming and supporting them.

Christmas Events



18 th	•	Reception Class – Polar Express Day – Come dressed in pyjamas.	
19 th	•	EYFS/KS1 Christmas Party - Come	
		dressed in party clothes	
20 th	•	Whole school Christmas Dinner	
	•	Christmas Jumper day	
		(Raising money for Save the	
		Children) Come dressed in	
		Christmas Jumpers	
	•	PTFA Christmas Shop (pm)	
21 st	•	KS2 Christmas Party (pm)	
		Come dressed in party clothes	
22 nd	•	Christmas Carol Service	
TERM ENDS	22	22.12.23	

Christmas Dinner/Jumper Day



Wednesday 20th December is our Christmas Meal day. We have also decided to hold our 'Save the Children' Christmas Jumper day at the same time.

We will be serving a tasty meal of:

Turkey or vegetarian Quorn Roast Stuffing Pigs in Blankets Roast Potatoes Peas, Carrots and sprouts Gravy

Festive Iced Chocolate Cake













Colwich CE Primary School



God is love, so we: Learn to Love; Love to Learn; Learn for Life

If your child is in Key Stage 1, the meal is free and can be ordered on the day. If your child is in Key Stage 2, please prepay £2.83 via Parentpay.



Children can come to school in their finest Christmas outfits. If you would like to support the Save the Children Christmas appeal click <u>HERE</u> to donate online.

Focus on Attendance



Last week's attendance fell to 92.8%

A well done to Miss Arnold's class, for the highest attendance at 97.8%

TT Rock Stars



We now have our TT Rock star competitions back up and running. Well done to last week's top 3 most

valuable players. They were: Sam (Y6), Leo (Y5) and Harry P (Y6). Year 6 retain the trophy for most points. Let's see if another class can win it back!

Next week ...

Please see Christmas information on previous page.

Tuocday 10th

• Keyboard lessons
Led by Mrs Eccles (pm)

Thursday 21st

- Violin lessons
 Led by Ms Hayes (pm)
- Guitar lessons

 Led by Mr Moon (pm)

 CHANGE OF DAY THIS WEEK ONLY

The second phase of our grant-funded building works has finished today. We now have brand new and fully functioning windows in all classrooms in

the main building as well as the hall. It means that the building now is completely double glazed. As well as creating a better environment for the children, we are hoping to see a reduction in energy costs.

After Christmas, blinds will be fitted in the hall and a new security system introduced for gates and doors. Watch this space for more improvements to come!

Enjoy your weekend.

100

Miss De Ste Croix (Headteacher)



Christmas Crafts in Forest Schools this week.

Earn money whilst shopping online!



Follow our QR Code to sign-up & start using Easyfundraising when shopping online!!!!!











